

'The Community of All Saints: living, thoughtful, caring faith'.

Sunday 18th September 2022 Fourteenth Sunday after Trinity

8.00am Holy Communion 9.30am Parish Communion

3.30pm A special Commemoration Service for

Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II

6:30pm Evening Prayer with Licensing of Revd

Dr Miriam Jones by the Archdeacon of

Northumberland

For live and recorded services please visit

https://allsaintsgosforth.wixsite.com/all-saints-gosforth/worship-with-us-at-home

Tuesday

10.15am Holy Communion

At St Hugh's on Sunday

11.00am Holy Communion



HM The Queen 21 April 1926 – 8 September 2022

We join with our nation in giving thanks to God for Her Majesty the Queen and pray for the Royal Family in their loss.

A prayer on the death of Her Majesty the Queen

Gracious God, we give thanks for the life of your servant Queen Elizabeth, for her faith and her dedication to duty.

Bless our nation as we mourn her death and may her example continue to inspire us; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.

Thought for Today

This week we pray for our new King, his reign and the life of our nation. We pray that we may work together so that truth, justice, harmony and fairness will flourish among us. We welcome Julia Wilthew of Christians Against Poverty to give us a vision of how this can be possible.

Andrew Shipton

Christians Against Poverty

There are 14 million people living in poverty in the UK, that's more than the combined population of Newcastle, London, Glasgow and Manchester! That's 14 million people trapped in a cycle of low income and rising costs, often through no fault of their own. That's 14 million people having to make real choices every day about whether they 'heat' or 'eat'.



You might ask 'where is God in all this?' He too is closer than you think: Christians Against Poverty (CAP), founded over 25 years ago and active across the UK, is here for such a time as this. With our unique approach to Debt Help and our proven Job Clubs, Life Skills Groups and Money Courses, CAP works through the local church, bringing hope to some of the poorest in our communities. Your local CAP Debt Centre, based in Gosforth, is often fully booked, and brings relief and hope as clients journey their way out of debt, supported and loved with the unconditional love of Jesus, each one prayed for and given the opportunity to explore faith for themselves. To find our more please visit: www.capuk.org

Readings:

Old Testament: Amos 5:21-24
New Testament: 1 Timothy 2:1-7
Gospel: Luke 16:1-13
8.00am Holy Communion

o.ooani Hoiy Collilliullion

Presiding: Revd Canon Andrew Shipton

9.30am Parish Communion

Presiding: Revd Canon Andrew Shipton
Preaching Christians Against Poverty

Hymns

Processional: №163 Lord for the years

Gradual:134The head that once was crownedOffertory:394Let all the world, in every corner singCommunion:304Once, only once, and once for allRecessional:Booklet page 16Nothing less than love has saved us

Anthem: Richard De Castre's Prayer

The National Anthem

3.30pm A special Commemoration Service for Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II

6.30pm Evening Prayer with Licensing of Revd Dr Miriam Jones

Psalm: 129 Hymns: 52, 473, 252

A warm welcome to you if you are a newcomer. Please complete a green Contact Card and place it in the box provided, or hand it to one of the clergy or churchwardens.

We are delighted to welcome children into church at the start of the service. They can go to their group with their leaders after the first hymn and return to be with their parents/carers in time for a blessing at Communion.

Have you problems with mobility? Please let a steward know if you need assistance going up for communion, or would like communion to be brought to you.

Hard of hearing? If you use a hearing aid, please switch it to the 'T' position to use our loop system

To gain access to the All Saints YouTube channel please go to: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCb1EVHBxLHzCl-qCYFCTx7Q

Notices

Today the sacrament of Holy Communion will be offered in two kinds. Please remain at the altar rails and indicate to the officiant to receive from the chalice.

Please see the National Anthem printed at the end of the newsletter

Bells The bells were rung 'open' (i.e. unmuffled) on Saturday 10th September to mark the accession of King Charles III. From then they will be rung muffled until after the funeral. On the day of the funeral we shall be ringing from 10.00am to 11.0am. In line with tradition the backstroke of the tenor bell is left unmuffled in order to produce a steady, rhythmic sound which emulates the tolling of a funeral bell. *Paul Cross (Tower Captain)*

The Christian Meditation Group meet today 8th September at 5.15pm in the Upper Room, All Saints Centre.

Miriam's licensing is today Sunday 18th September at 6.30pm at All Saints by the Archdeacon of Northumberland. Refreshments will be served following the service.

There will be a presentation to Beverley at the end of our 9.30am Harvest festival on Sunday 2nd October. Please could all donations towards a present go to the church office marked 'Beverley'. Thank you.



Happy Birthday this week to Will Sutton (20th), Jude Bedford (24th)

Little Saints on a Tuesday 1.00 – 2.30pm in the All Saints Centre

All Saints East Window A lump of stone has fallen from one of the stone mullions on the east window. There were fissures in the stone before, but it is possible that Storm Arwen caused some movement causing the stone to split and fall. A claim was submitted to our insurers, but this was rejected due to the known presence of the fissures in the stone.

Our church architect, Ian Ness, was asked for advice and the solution is to temporarily remove part of the stained glass and fit new stone sections secured with stainless steel rods. The window will need to be scaffolded inside and out so the opportunity will be taken to clean the glass on the inside, quite possibly for the first time ever! Quotations have been sought and the cost of the work, including professional fees, will be £16,775 including VAT of £2,485, though some of the VAT should be recoverable.

The repairs need to be carried out as soon as possible and the PCC has authorised orders to be placed and for a Faculty to be sought. Contributions to the cost will be most welcome. Peter Brown

Don't know how to help working families struggling with the cost of living crisis? You do now! All Saints' is part of Tyne & Wear Citizens. Over the past 5 years Citizens has ensured thousands of people in the North East have their earnings linked to the cost of living by getting organisations to accredit as Living Wage employers. Last year Sunderland City Council accredited and this year Tyne & Wear Citizens wants Newcastle Council to make the same commitment. This would mean a pay uplift for many, including social care workers. If you live in Newcastle could you please write to your Councillor and MP asking for their support? Further details and a template letter available from Andrew Cole andrewcole@blueyonder.co.uk 07949523016

Please see the latest Diocesan Newspaper 'The Link' at:

https://www.newcastle.anglican.org/news/link/link.php

Keeping in Touch' (*To submit an article of no more than 400-500 words please email* https://allsaintsgosforth.wixsite.com/all-saints-gosforth/in-touch-magazine or pass to: Christine Willoughby, Dermot Killingley or Lesley Atkinson.)

News from St Hugh's...

- Revd Ruth Birnie is leading worship today at 11am.
- A new cleaner has started.
- The Beaver Pack starts back this Thursday

Northumbria Deaf Church Mission of the Month – September 2022

We are very grateful to All Saints for allowing us to be one of this year's Missions of the Month, and we appreciate any donations that may help us to continue the work that we are doing. Post Covid re-establishment of our usual activities is picking up now, although some of the faithful church service attendees have passed away, and their loss is felt deeply by all. Canon Glyn Evans is an enthusiastic chaplain for deaf people, whose skills in British Sign Language enable him to get to know his parishioners, and understand their needs. He's held in high regard by deaf people who appreciate his ability to sign to them.

The main purpose of the Deaf Church is to provide access to church services and activities to deaf people in their own language – British Sign Language. We hope to increase awareness of Christian faith, in a friendly and accessible environment, which is what most parishes are about. BSL is the only difference.

In addition, we recognise the loneliness and isolation of many deaf people whose families, employers, or people from organisations such as public health services **can't or won't use sign language**. This leads to frustration, anger, and despair that society treats deaf people very differently from hearing people.

We arrange activities such as coffee mornings, walks with pub lunches, craft groups and visits to enable people to meet up in a friendly BSL environment.

This does all make a difference to so many people, and the feedback on Facebook as well as in person indicates that we are fulfilling a desperate need to socialise and to feel included in society. With deepest thanks from all at Northumbria Deaf Church,

Lynne Farquharson

Upcoming Events

Prayer and Worship

Sunday Services 8.00am, 9.30am and 6.30pm Monday – Thursday 8.45am Morning Prayer in Church Tuesday's Holy Communion is at 10.15am in church. **Coffee and Conversation** is cancelled on 19th September out of respect for Her Majesty's funeral. It will back on 26th September and every Monday for the Autumn and Winter season. We look forward to seeing everyone again for coffee and chat in the 'WARM' Centre at 10.30 - 11.30 am every Monday morning.

Loving Earth Exhibitions. Over 400 Loving Earth Textile Panels celebrate what may be lost by Climate Change. Next and last public date for exhibition is Saturday 1st October, 10.30 - 4.00 at Newcastle Quaker Meeting House, West Avenue, Gosforth.

Choir at the Centre

Next meeting, September 27, start of the new season 22-23.

Thank you. DL

Open to all, Tues 4 - 5

Contact:dianalavin@hotmail.co.uk

Preparations for Confirmation begins on 25th September. Sessions will be on Sunday's 4.30pm-5.15pm for young people and 5.15pm to 6pm for adults but this could be amended. Please see the clergy for further details.

The Interreligious Relations team are pleased to announce details for their 'Faith and Food' event, which will take place on Thursday, September 22nd at 7pm. The venue is English Martyrs Parish Hall, 176, Stamfordham Road, Newcastle upon Tyne. NE5 3JR.

We are delighted to announce that we have guest speakers, representing the faiths of five of our major religions: Sikh, Hindu, Islamic, Jewish and Christian.

Our speakers will each discuss the importance of faith and food in our lives, the nourishment we need for the spiritual and physical aspects of our lives. Each speaker will give a short talk lasting no more than 5 to 7 minutes. A café style discussion will take place afterwards. Vegetarian refreshments will be served.

For further information, please email <u>interreligious.relations@diocesehn.org.uk</u>.

Please confirm your attendance by emailing the Interreligious team at interreligious.relations@dioc_esehn.org.uk by September 15th.

Cost: No charge, but donations are welcome.

On 2 October Martin Carr (Fred &Yvonne's son) will be running his 16th London Marathon raising money for Action Aid who support women and children throughout the world. If you can possibly support this worthy cause please visit Martin's JustGiving website.

https://justgiving.com/fundraising/martincarr22

Our Harvest Festival is on Sunday 2nd October at 9.30am. Our uniformed groups have been invited. Please do bring Harvest gift to church for the occasion. Donations will go to the Walking With Project, Wallsend. They need:

Toilet rolls
Tinned tomatoes
Basmati rice
Toothpaste
Washing powder

Washing up liquid Coffee Tinned fish Biscuits

Anything else will be welcomed!

A Harvest Thanksgiving Service for those who have difficulty attending church will be held in the All Saints' Centre on Sunday, 2nd October at 3pm. The service will be followed by tea and entertainment from the Semitones Orchestra. Help will be needed to transport guests, provide cakes, welcome guests and serve tea. if you could offer to help in any way, please sign the list on the table at the back of church or speak with Lesley Atkinson Tel 2847163.

Donations

We now have a number of ways to donate to All Saints online: By QR code. Simply hold your mobile phone camera over the code, follow the link to your browser and follow on-screen instructions.. Or go to https://givealittle.co/campaigns/8ecfe5b6-18c7-4179-aba0-2ebc43a82f7b



Thank you for your donations.

Please note that cash put on the plate goes to our Mission of the Month, money put into the yellow envelopes goes to pay for the work of All Saints.

Contact Us

Vicar and Priest in Charge of St Hugh's Rest Day: Saturday	Andrew Shipton	284 5540	andrew.shipton@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk
Assistant Curate to All Saints and St Hugh's Rest Day:	Miriam Jones		revmiriamjones@gmail.com
Assistant Priest Not available on Wednesdays	Ruth Birnie	284 1393	ruth.birnie@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk
Hon Assistant Priest	Rebecca Watts	285 9840	rebecca.watts@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk
Associated Priest	Helen Lunn		lunnhelen@yahoo.co.uk
Director of Music	John Lewis	07981 156751	ionnyonthekeyboards@gmail.com
Churchwarden	Nick Glover	285 6594	Nick.glover@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk
Churchwarden	Christine Willoughby	07733 963660	christine.willoughby@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk
Treasurer	Fred Carr	01661 825863	fred.carr@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk
Safeguarding Officer	Kath Davies	07880 618911	kath.davies@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk
Parish Administrator	Louise Waugh	0191 213 0450	post@allsaints-gosforth.org.uk

Thank you, for looking at our news today.

National Anthem

God save our gracious King, Long live our noble King, God save the King. Send him victorious, Happy and glorious, Long to reign over us: God save the King. Thy choicest gifts in store
On him be pleased to pour,
Long may he reign.
May he defend our laws,
And ever give us cause,
To sing with heart and voice,
God save the King.

HASTER HUSICIANS INTERNATIONAL

ALL SAINTS CHURCH

WEST AVENUE - GOSFORTH - NE3 4ES

CLASSICAL MUSIC CONCERTS AUTUMN 2022 WEDNESDAY - OCT. 12TH - AT 7.30 PM

'Young Lions of the Keyboard'
23 year-old **HENRY CASH** - piano

Sonata in D K576 - Mozart

3 pieces - Agatha Becker Grondahl
Sonata in E Op.7 - Grieg
Impromptus Op. 90 - Schubert

Website: allsaintsgosforth.wixsite.com/all-saints-gosforth





Admission £10
Accompanied under-18s free

www.mastermusicians.wordpress.com

Covid-19 Secure Venue

Generous support for the 2022-23 season by Mr. Alan England is gratefully acknowledged

MASTER MUSICIANS INTERNATIONAL

ALL SAINTS CHURCH

WEST AVENUE - GOSFORTH - NE3 4ES

CLASSICAL MUSIC CONCERTS AUTUMN 2022

WEDNESDAYS AT 7.30 PM

Sept. 14th

'Young Lions of the Keyboard'

17 year-old KHRYSTYNA MYKHAILICHENKO - (Ukraine) - piano

Sonata Op. 106 "Hammerklavier" - Beethoven

Ballade No. 4 - Chopin

Six Klavierstücke - Op. 118 - Brahms Two Transcendental Studies - Liszt

Oct. 12th

'Young Lions of the Keyboard'

23 year-old HENRY CASH - piano

Sonata in D K576 - Mozart

3 pieces - Agatha Becker Grondahl

Sonata in E Op.7 - Grieg

Impromptus Op. 90 - Schubert

Nov. 9th

ADAM SKOUMAL - (Czech) - piano

Bach, Beethoven, Schumann, Suk & Skoumal

Dec. 7th

TYLER HAY - piano

Polonaise in A flat 'Heroic') - Chopin

Hungarian Rhapsody No. 2 - Liszt

"Legend of the Glass Mountain

Rhapsody in Blue - Gershwin

6 Morceaux "Noelisques" - Hay

Admission £10

Accompanied under-18s free

Tel: 0191 213 0450

www.mastermusicians.wordpress.com

Covid-19 Secure Venue

Generous support for the 2022-23 season by Mr. Alan England is gratefully acknowledged

